
Circular Number: 

Circular Title: 

To: 

Circular 01/2023 

Single Public Service Pension Scheme - Notification of Position on 

Consumer Price Index (CPI) Uprating of Referable Amounts and 

Pensions 

Public Service Employers (Single Scheme "Relevant Authorities") 

I am directed by the Minister for Public Expenditure and Reform, following release by the Central 

Statistics Office (CSO} of the December 2022 CPI results, to notify public service employers 

("Relevant Authorities") in relation to: 

• the CPI uprating position regarding referable ar,ounts accrued up to the end of 2021 by

members of the Single Public Service Pension Scheme ("Single Scheme"); and

• the CPI uprating position regarding Single Scheme pensions in payment up to the end of

2022.

The relevant CPI change is an increase of 8.2% in the twelve months to December 2022. 

Date: 

File Reference: 

Purpose: 

30 January 2023 

D PEllS-004-2015 

To confirm that a CPI-based increase of 8.2% should be applied to 

referable amounts accrued up to the end of 2021. This increase is to be 

applied at the end of 2022. An 8.2% CPI-based increase should also be 

applied to Single Scheme pensions awarded up to the end of 2022. This 

increase should be applied with effect from 1 January 2023. 

Relevant Legislation: Public Service Pensions (Single Scheme and Other Provisions) Act 2012 

Applies to: 

Mise le meas, 

Referable Amounts (including deferred members) up to 31 December 2021 

Pensions in Payment with effect from 1 January 2023 
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Jasmina Behan 

Assistant Secretary 

Work and Pensions Division 
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